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TRENTON -- Assembly Democratic leaders split with their Senate colleagues yesterday and offered a fresh plan to address rising medical-malpractice-insurance rates, one that would provide physicians immediate financial relief but does not include a liability limit. 
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The compromise -- which the leaders hope to introduce shortly -- calls for collecting around $30 million a year through a $25 annual assessment on the medical community, lawyers and accountants and a $3 tax on health-insurance and workers-compensation policies. The money would help pay insurance premiums for doctors in certain specialties -- OBGYNs, surgeons and radiologists -- who have complained that soaring medical-malpractice-insurance rates are driving them out of business. 

"This will mean dramatic relief . . . it will actually give tangible financial assistance," said Assemblyman Neil Cohen, D-Union, one sponsor of an existing malpractice reform that passed the Assembly in December. The plan is similar to a previous proposal of Sens. Joe Vitale, D-Middlesex, and John Matheussen, R-Gloucester, co-chairmen of the Health Committee, which also recommended a subsidy for immediate relief, albeit with a different funding mechanism. 

"I'd be shocked if physicians didn't embrace this," Cohen said. "We can do this now. We can cut the checks soon." 

But the Medical Society of New Jersey, which represents about 8,500 of the state's 22,000 doctors and helped coordinate last week's massive physician work slowdown, was not enthusiastic about the new proposal. 

Doctors have said the key to curbing rate hikes is implementing a $250,000 limit on what courts can award malpractice victims in noneconomic damages. Noneconomic damages refers to "pain and suffering" awards given in addition to medical expenses, lost wages and other actual losses. No one proposes limiting the amount victims could receive for actual damages. 

But Cohen said the proposal, when paired with the bill approved in December, would provide both short-term funding and relief in the long term by changing the laws limiting malpractice lawsuits. He also said the relief fund would lapse in five years, addressing concerns raised yesterday by doctors who feared an unlimited pool of money would only encourage more lawsuits. 

"Short-term relief is one thing. But without long-term relief doctors will be leaving the state," Medical Society spokesman John Shaffer said yesterday.

